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FORMER EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF CITY-FUNDED NONPROFIT SENTENCED TO A TERM OF TWO TO SIX YEARS 

IN STATE PRISON FOR STEALING MORE THAN $140,000 FROM THE ORGANIZATION 
 
ROSE GILL HEARN, Commissioner of the New York City Department of Investigation (“DOI”), issued the 

following statement on the prison sentence of LISA WINTERS who pleaded guilty in February 2013 to one count of Grand 
Larceny in the Second Degree, a class C felony.  Bronx Supreme Court Judge Martin Marcus sentenced WINTERS today 
to a term of two to six years in state prison.   

 
As part of her plea, WINTERS admitted to embezzling approximately $143,000 in charitable assets from Bronx 

Community Pride Center (“Bronx Pride”), a not-for-profit organization that received City Council discretionary funding 
through the New York City Department of Youth and Community Development (“DYCD”) to serve the lesbian, gay, bisexual 
and transgender community in the Bronx. WINTERS, 49, the former Executive Director at Bronx Pride, was charged in a 
25-count indictment in June 2012.  As part of the embezzlement scheme, WINTERS issued checks from Bronx Pride’s 
operating account to herself and to purchase personal dog-walking services, and a personal trip to Africa.  Additionally, 
WINTERS issued $43,437 in Bronx Pride checks to pay for expenses on her personal credit card and she incurred 
numerous charges on Bronx Pride’s corporate debit card and credit card for personal expenses, including clothing, pet 
care and veterinary services, and domestic and foreign personal travel including The Turks & Caicos and the United 
Kingdom. The case was prosecuted by the office of Bronx County District Attorney Robert T. Johnson.  A copy of DOI’s 
investigative findings follow this statement. 

 
DOI Commissioner Rose Gill Hearn said, “This defendant was supposed to safeguard the nonprofit she managed. 

Instead, she pilfered taxpayer dollars to pay for a $25,000 trip to Africa, thousands of dollars in clothing, and nearly 
$20,000 for pet care and veterinary services, among other items. The City has zero tolerance for nonprofit executives who 
use their positions to steal public funds and deprive the communities they are supposed to serve. This prison sentence is a 
fitting reminder of the high cost of such crimes.” 

 
Bronx Community Pride Center is defunct. 
 
Commissioner Gill Hearn thanked Bronx County District Attorney Robert T. Johnson and DYCD Commissioner 

Jeanne B. Mullgrav and their staffs for their cooperation and assistance in this investigation. 
 
Assistant District Attorney Richard Kearney was assigned to this case under the direction of Thomas Kapp, Chief 

of the Arson/Economic Crimes Bureau, and Thomas Leahy, Chief of the Investigations Division of the Bronx County District 
Attorney’s Office.  

 
The above investigation was conducted by DOI’s Not-for-Profit / Vendor Fraud Unit. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DOI is one of the oldest law-enforcement agencies in the country. The agency investigates and refers for prosecution City employees and contractors 
engaged in corrupt or fraudulent activities or unethical conduct. Investigations may involve any agency, officer, elected official or employee of the City, as 

well as those who do business with or receive benefits from the City. 
 

DOI’s press releases can also be found at twitter.com/doinews 
Get the worms out of the Big Apple. To report someone ripping off the City, call DOI at (212) 825-5959. 












